UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE WEATHER BUREAU P. 0. Box 3650 Honolulu, Hawaii October 9, 1951

Mr. Grote Reber c/o Maui Grand Hotel P. O. Box 334 Wailuku, Maui

Dear Mr. Reber:

Your project at Haleakala sounds very interesting indeed. I hope I may be able to visit you and discuss this work before long.

With reference to the request for special information on the condition of the sea, I am sorry that our office at Honolulu Airport does not issue routinely advices regarding swell height and period. These are issued only when conditions are expected to become important and possibly dangerous to coastal areas of the Hawaiian Islands. We shall be glad to assist in any way we can in providing specific data for specific occasions, if that will be of assistance. Perhaps you may be able to visit with us in Honolulu and discuss the various possibilities with us.

Very truly yours,

R. H. Simpson

Meteorologist in Charge

RHS:jl